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CO-PRESIDENTS’ MESSAGE 
 

Every year, the opening of school seems 
to come earlier. It is an exciting time of 
year for anyone associated with BHS. The 
beginning of school represents new 
classes, new teachers, new students, 
books, clothes, chances for sports teams 
to win, for students to learn, for teachers to 
teach and for lives to change. Two 
generous alumni have made significant 
donations that have changed the campus.  
In memory of Peter Umland, BHS Class of 
1954, his estate contributed funds that 
completely renovated the sports fields and 
football stadium. On October 8th, the new 
Library Learning Lab will be dedicated. It 
was created with a grant to the school 
from Marc Benioff, Class of 1982, the 
head of SalesForce.com and community 
philanthropist.  

The Burlingame High School Alumni 
Association has successfully made the 
transition to a full web operation (be sure 
to visit and sign up on our website at 
www.burlingamealumni.org). Our Board 
continues to meet monthly and attend to 
the operations of the Association. This 
year, we encourage attendance at the 
BHS Football Banquet on November 7th. 
We will honor a classified employee for his 
or her dedication to the school in 2016.  
We will now sell our BHS Alumni 
merchandise on line and at community 
events, including reunions as requested. 
In the spring, we will select an Alumnus of 

the Year. At the end of the school year to 
honor the purpose of the Alumni 
Association, we will award alumni 
scholarships to deserving senior students. 
In the future we will prepare for the 100th 
anniversary of BHS in 2019, and to 
revitalize the Alumni Room at the school.  

If you haven’t been back to Burlingame, 
we urge all of you whose classes are 
holding reunions to participate and 
experience the fun of returning to 
Burlingame and reconnecting with old 
friends.  If you have the chance, please 
participate in the planning process for your 
reunion – your volunteer help is always 
needed and the enjoyment of your reunion 
is multiplied.  Coming back to Burlingame 
means seeing the many changes that 
have happened at the school and in the 
community.  

To the current students – make it your 
best new year ever! You are lucky to 
attend this amazing high school that 
launched so many of us to further 
schooling, exciting careers, and fulfilling 
family lives. Enjoy it while you are here, 
and come back when you are an alum to 
see the school that gave you – and us - 
the opportunity to have such a great start! 

Happy New School Year to you all!      
Judy Chiasson and Terry Naylor, Co- 
Presidents, BHSAA  

Principal’s Message 
By P. Di Yim 

 

 
Dear Panther Alumni, 

Burlingame High School has much to 
celebrate as we start this new school year. 
Our school mission of preparing 
academically and socially responsible 
students continues to guide our support for 
students. We are proud to see our 
students rank among the highest in the 
Bay Area and California in their academic 
performance. A brief overview of our most 
recent student data can be found under 
BHS Fact Sheet on the front page of our 
school website under BHS Data & 
Reports. 
 
The highlights from this fact sheet show 
that increasing number of students at BHS 
are taking Advanced Placement exams, 
which are based on college-level courses 
offered at the high school level. In May of 
each year, students can take AP exams 
that might allow them to receive college 
credit with a qualifying score. With the 
Class of 2015, 97% of the graduates were 
headed off to college with 58% of the 
students planning to attend a 4-year 
college.  Our students continue to score 
above the state and national mean in the 
SAT and ACT, which are assessments 
that colleges and universities use as one 
measure of college readiness. Another 
gauge of college readiness is the Early 
Assessment Program (EAP) through the 
California State University system. This 
past year, our juniors took the EAP as part 
of the new state assessment, CAASPP 
(California Assessment of Student 
Performance and Progress). On the EAP, 
our students performed at 86% ready & 
conditionally ready in English and 64% 
ready & conditionally ready in math. These 
results exceed our district, county, and 
state averages. Burlingame High School 
placed in the 2015 notable national and 
state rankings. Although BHS did not 
contribute to Newsweek ranking process, 
which is based on a self-reported survey 
by participating schools, two other 
independent organizations ranked BHS 
above the other San Mateo Union High 
School District schools. 
 

Go Panthers!  
 

Panther 
POSTSCRIPTS 



BHS Library Dedication

 
This event was held Thursday October 8th 
at 1:30pm at the BHS Library.  

 

BHS APPAREL  
Now Available on Website 

We are pleased to announce that you can 
show your spirit by purchasing apparel 
from our website and the BHS Alumni 
Store. There you will find Pro-Celebrity 
Polo Shirts, ¼ Zip Sport-Tek Sweatshirt 
and Black Hoodie from Port and Company 
along with Baseball style hats in Red and 
Black.  The proceeds will support our 
scholarship program and other student 
activities.	
   Thanks	
   to	
   BHSAA	
   Board	
  
Member	
   Len	
   Lubrano	
   ’64	
   for	
  
championing	
  this	
  effort. 
 
Below is a picture of the actual Logo 
 

 
   
http://burlingamealumni.org/catalog.php  
 
To place your order, go to the site above. 
Please look at the approximate 
measurements to determine size.  All 
items are unisex.  There is a slight 
variation between brands and it seems the 
t-shirts run a little small. The qualities of 
the shirts are very good. We hope to see 
you wearing your BHS Alumni apparel at 
all the BHS events. 
 

  
 

BHS Alumni Website  
is now “OFFICIAL” 

 
We have made the move to an “Official” 
BHS Alumni Website, which is where you 
will get the newsletters, reunion 
information and all things assigned to 
Burlingame High School. Don’t be fooled 
or confused with other sites like 
Classmates.com or AlumniClass.com. By 
their own admission, they are not affiliated 
with BHS. Please follow your alumni and 
school activity on the only sanctioned 
Website dedicated to Burlingame High 
School Alumni. If it doesn’t say, “Official 
Website Of The Burlingame High 
School Alumni Association”, then it 
isn’t. You will find us on the website listed 
below at http://burlingamealumni.org/ 
Please sign in and register on the BHS 
Alumni site today. 
 

 

 
That’s right, The Wonder Boys. The last 
BHS Undefeated Varsity Football Team 
from the memorable 1965 season will be 
back in town for a special recognition 
event. We will be holding an Alumni 
Football banquet, which will feature those 
members of the 1965 and 1940 
undefeated football seasons.  
 
ALUMNI FOOTBALL BANQUET 
When: November 7th 2015  
Where: Burlingame Rec Center  
Time: 6pm until 11pm.  
Cost is $60pp 
 
Football Alumni as well as Cheerleaders, 
Mascots, band members and anyone 
wanting to come out and share this event 
are welcome. There will be an extensive 
BBQ themed menu with plenty of food 
along with sodas, water, beer and wine 
served. This is a great chance to catch up 
with your fellow teammates and share 
stories of those glory days on the gridiron. 
PLEASE RSVP BY OCT 30th TO RUSTY 

KNUDSEN BHSAlumni74@gmail.com or 
contact me at the above address if you 
have further questions.  
 
This should be a wonderful event looking 
to past decades of championship teams 
and All-League honorees.  
 
Friday night, November 6th, the current 
Panthers will take the field against Menlo 
Atherton at 7pm. There will be a 
ceremony, presenting members of those 
undefeated teams during half time 
recognizing their accomplishments. So 
come show your support to the current 
team as well as those who succeeded 
before.  Members of the 1965 team will be 
traveling from as far as the East Coast for 
this recognition. Let’s make this a 
memorable event. 
 
Below is the team picture of that 
undefeated team from ‘65, broken into (2) 
groups (you’ll notice the first picture has 
the numbers in reverse as the negative 
was switched for their yearbook shot) 

 
 

 
The 1965 team won their games 
decisively. Going 9-0 overall and 6-0 in 
League play. In fact the #2 team (Mills), 
went 5-1 that year losing to BHS 48-13. 
The Panthers scored 255pts while only 
giving up 71, this while playing the 
backups much of the time. This team avg 
score per game was (28 to 7). Burlingame 
had not won the Little Big game for the 
previous 6 years until the 1965 team beat 
the Bearcats 20-0 in a mud bowl at home 
on Thanksgiving Day. 
 

 

 

The Boys are Back in Town 
The Boys are Back in Town 
	
  



               

 
Burlingame native Jason Mann works on set  

for the HBO weekly reality-based series 
 “Project Greenlight.” 

 
A Burlingame native, ushered into 

Hollywood through the endorsement of 
Ben Affleck and Matt Damon, is the star of 
a national television show documenting 
the creation of his first major film.  

HBO’s weekly reality-based series 
“Project Greenlight” is focusing this 
season on film director Jason Mann, who 
grew up locally and attended public 
schools in Hillsborough and Burlingame.  

Mann, 30, said he is thrilled with the 
opportunities that have been presented to 
him since being selected for the show after 
a nationwide talent search.  

“I’ve spent so many years trying to 
make feature films,” he said. “It’s really 
exciting for it to be coming to fruition, and 
for it to really be possible.”  

And as he ascends toward success in 
film industry, Mann credits his time 
growing up in San Mateo County for 
nurturing his passion for creativity.  

“It’s just a very fertile place for making 
art in a way that isn’t focused on 
commerce,” he said. “It’s a great place to 
begin and experiment with things.”  

Music was Mann’s initial outlet for 
expression, as he played in bands that 
toured throughout the region and into San 
Francisco.  

Around the time he began attending 
Crocker Middle School in Hillsborough, 
before moving onto Burlingame High 
School, Mann turned his focus to film.  

He said he found the transition from 
music to film natural, as he could easily 
identify parallels between recording his 
band and producing his movies.  

From there, Mann went to attend 
Loyola Marymount University, where he 
studied film and began working as a writer, 
cinematographer and editor after 
graduation. Eventually, he was accepted 
into a master’s degree program at 
Columbia University, where he began 
writing the script, which ultimately became 
the foundation for “The Leisure Class.”  

As “Project Greenlight” has been on 
the air for roughly a month, most of the 
reviews he’s heard, including those from 
his parents who still live in Burlingame, are 
favorable, he said.  

“From the outside perspective, it 
seems to be positive,” he said. “It’s 
fascinating the way to see the show 
causes so many reactions.”  

For more Check the Link listed below 
for additional information.  
http://www.smdailyjournal.com/articles/lne
ws/2015-10-05/mann-on-a-mission-
burlingame-filmmaker-focus-of-tv-series-
on-hbo/1776425151238.html 

 

BHS Alumni – Lifetime Members 
 
New Lifetime BHSAA Members are as 
follows:  
Eileen Cairns, Carla Demas Farris, Valerie 
Fick, Elizabeth (Betsy) Fowle, Margaret 
Giuntoli, Roger Graham, Louise Marie 
Hall, Tracy Hazlett Scheck, Micki 
McCloskey Kell, Dianne Ragozzino 
Knudsen, Sue Kell Peletta, Richard 
Sherrod, Jeff Tateosian and Steven Taylor 
 
WE THANK YOU FOR YOUR 
CONTINUED SUPPORT OF BHS.  
 
To be a lifetime member, please register 
and join the dedicated BHS Alumni web 
site at http://www.burlingamealumni.org  
 

IN MEMORIUM 
 

Robert Jacobs ’34 ………………..…..6/15 
Dorothy Grace Rich Harrison ’38…10/13 
Bill Wheeler ‘ 59…………...…………..7/13 
Tamara Johnson ’67……………..….12/14 
Emmet Jones ’30………………..…….2/13 
“Mickey” Eppinger Fleming ’45…….7/15 
Ted Beuttler ’71…………………..….10/15 
 

 

 

BHS Alumni Reunions  

Coming this Fall & Next Fall 

 
Class of 1956: 

 
SAVE THE DATE FOR OUR 60TH 
REUNION 
 
BHS Class of 1956 - 60th Reunion 
September 17th, 2016 
Contact: Mike Mcnitt, Sue Naylor or Gail 
Anderson Stickrod at the following: 
mmcnitt@ktsservices.com, 
snbruntz@aol.com, 
stickrodgail@yahoo.com 

Class of 1960 – 55th  Reunion 
Friday, Oct. 9th - 5:00 - 8:00 - No host 
cocktails at the Hyatt Regency Burlingame 

Saturday, Oct. 10th - 6:00 - Cocktails and 
dinner at Poplar Creek Grill at Coyote Pt. 
Golf Course in San Mateo 

Sunday, Oct. 11th – 10:00 a.m. - No host 
breakfast at Hyatt Regency, Burlingame 
For more info call:  Wendy (510)701-4610 
or Ellie (925)-548-1446 Or e-mail: 
wendybrainerd@msn.com,                     
ellielange1@yahoo.com 

Class of 1975  - 40th Reunion 

The class of ’75 will be holding their 
reunion on Saturday Oct 17th at the Poplar 
Creek CG. Hoping to see you there. 

Class of 1985 – 30th Reunion 

Kelly Kenny is part of a group planning the 
class of 1985's 30th reunion. They are 
using Facebook as the main source of 
information, but wanted to put something 
on these websites for anyone that may be 
looking for it. Contact Kelly Kenny at 
email: kellykenny2@sbcglobal.net 

Did you know you could schedule a tour of 
the school as part of your reunion? Most 
reunions tour on Friday afternoon.  Linda 
McLaughlin conducts the tours.  She is 
BHSAA’s 2014 Alumni of the Year, former 
BHS teacher and she is Mrs. Beaman’s 
granddaughter.   You can contact her at 
bhs_turns100@burlingamealumni.org.  
 
Have a reunion coming up? Sue Kell 
Peletta, Class of ’74 is the Reunion 
Committee lead and can be reached at 
ReunionAnnouncements@BurlingameAlu
mni.org to help you plan your next reunion.      

Mann	
  on	
  a	
  Mission:	
  
Burlingame	
  filmmaker	
  is	
  focus	
  of	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  

TV	
  series	
  on	
  HBO	
  



BHS Class Reunions 
 Celebrated 

 

Oh What A Night …..  
Bringing back the nostalgic era of the 70’s, 
The Class of 1970 held their 45th class 
reunion at the Rec Center. What a perfect 
venue to meet up after all these years and 
reminisce of their Sock Hop days. Some 
even broke out their polyester psychedelic 
outfits for the event. The class of ’70 
showed lots of class with a tremendous 
turnout. A fun time was had by all 
prompting one participant to aptly put it, 
“The class of ‘70 still Rocks. 

 

L-R: Dave Sherwood ‘70, Derek Barton ‘70, Carl 
DeQuant ‘70 and Bob Jacobson ‘70. 

The Class of 1974 held a mini reunion 
at the Barrelhouse in Burlingame on a 
lovely evening. Celebrating 41yrs, they 
had a chance to catch up on the past 12 
months. Looking to do this annually for 
any classes in the 70’s wanting to get 
together. Not pictured, classmates; Jeff 
Tateosian, Gary Rositano, Dana Kreitter, 
Corey Nagai were also in attendance 

 
Above L-R, Steve Mahlstedt ’74, Sue Mahlstedt, 
Rusty Knudsen’74, Dianne Ragozzino Knudsen 
’74, Jose Lara’74. In front, John Campanile ’74  

 
Above L-R; Dan Quinn ’74, Sue Munroe ’75, 
John Curry ’74, Dave Steil ’74, Jack Ferrari ’74 
and Sue Kell Pelatta ‘74 
 
 

“What’s Going On?”  
An Alumni Update	
  	
  	
  
By	
  Dianne	
  Knudsen	
  ‘74	
  

 
We want to know what you and your 
classmates have been up to, have done 
or are doing now!!  Please send your 
stories to Dianne Knudsen at the 
following; dknudsenalumni@gmail.com or 
mail them to Burlingame High School 
Alumni Association, 1 Mangini Way, 
Burlingame, CA 94010 c/o Dianne 
Knudsen or at the following email 
pantherpostscripts@burlingamealumni.org 

 30’s  

Robert Jacobs class of 1934 passed 
away at the age of 98 on June 21st, 2015. 
Robert was a graduate of BHS. Robert 
was an attorney for the IRS, specializing in 
estate and gift tax law. His children, 
Daniel, and JoAnn Jacobs survive him. 
 
Dorothy Grace Rich Harrison class of 
1938 passed away 10/13. She was raised 
in Burlingame, CA, graduated from BHS, 
and attended Business College in San 
Francisco. As a teenager she spent 
summers at the family cabin in Felton, 
where friends and relatives would visit. 
The last 49 years, summers were spent at 
their cabin at Lake Tahoe. For more info; 
http://www.legacy.com/obituaries/rgj/obitu
ary.aspx?pid=167806137 

 40’s  

The 1940 BHS Varsity Football team will 
be recognized and celebrated for their 
undefeated Football season. See details in 
above, “Boys are back in town” article. 

 50’s  

William Reid-Class of 1952 writes: 
Burlingame had to be the quintessential 
(love that word) high school.  How could a 
student not love the school, the 

surroundings, and Burlingame itself?  We 
really were a lucky bunch of young 'uns.  
 
Bill Wheeler, class of ’59, passed away 
on 7/3/15 after a brief illness. Bill attended 
Washington Elementary School and 
Burlingame Intermediate School. He 
began BHS with the class of 1959, but 
when he was a sophomore, both of his 
parents died, and without other relatives to 
support him, he experienced some very 
difficult years. Bill graduated from high 
school and began working immediately to 
support his young family.  He found a 
profession in plastic manufacturing, 
namely injection molding of plastics. He 
worked in Minnesota and Missouri, but 
returned to California to finish the last 25 
years of his career at Raychem 
Corporation in Menlo Park.  Bill lived in 
San Jose and is survived by his wife, 
Maurine, his daughter Cheryl, and four 
grandchildren.  

 60’s  

Cork Marcheschi class of 1963 tells us 
that he is looking for Jeannie Gordon! 
Cork wrote, “In 1962 Jeannie introduced 
me to a piece of music that was 
assembled by Edgar Varese in 1958.  The 
composition is “ Poeme Electronique” She 
just put it on the turntable as back ground 
as we hung out in her family’s living room. 
This piece of music found its way into me, 
I had a naive understanding that this was 
art more than music. I went on to have a 
band in the 1960’s called ‘ The Fifty Foot 
Hose’ we recorded for Mercury records. 
The idea was to blend rock elements with 
electronic music. We played at the local 
venues and found a following. The band 
was broken up when the Guitar player - 
Singer and drummer we invited into the 
cast of Hair.  I didn’t want to play the same 
stuff 6 days a week plus matinees, so I 
went to grad school and started teaching 
at the Minneapolis College of art. Twenty 
years latter i started getting phone calls 
about the band, doing interviews and 
having the album re-released. The interest 
and interviews have continued and 
become more focused and the discussion 
is about opening up the popular music 
scene to electronic music. Currently there 
is a documentary film being made about 
the band and the music we made and still 
make. While preparing for the film I read 
several of the interviews that I had done. 
The one thing that was constant in each of 
them was the first time I heard “ Poeme 
Electronique” I realized how much I owed 
Jeannie and I would like to thank her 53 
years latter (she was also the smartest 
person I had met to date.)” If you have a 
moment, you might want to check out his 
website corkmarcheschi.com. The band is 
playing in SF on November 7th. He told us 
he played a show on May 2nd and his 16 



year-old daughter sang with the band. It 
was a thrill for him! 

Brett Johnson ’72, shares that his sister 
Tamara Johnson (Class of 1967) passed 
away in late December 2014 from ALS 
(Lou Gehrig’s Disease). Tamara was a 
gifted teacher and taught elementary 
school in the Los Angeles Unified School 
District for many years. Tamara was a 
beloved aunt to her many nieces and 
nephews, who lovingly referred to her as 
“Aunt Tamale” 

 70’s  

Craig Beuttler ’74 informed us of his 
brothers passing. Ted Beuttler class of 
’71 passed away early October from a 
sudden heart attack. Ted was playing Ice 
Hockey when his heart suddenly stopped. 
Ted lived in Washington DC at the time of 
his passing. If you would like ore info 
please contact us at 
pantherpostscripts@burlingamealumni.org 
 

Doc Scheppler Class of ’72 was honored 
this past July as he was inducted into the 
Peninsula Sports Hall of Fame. Doc joined 
(among others), Mark Schultz and Brother 
Dave Schultz, World and Olympic 
Wrestling Champions who inspired the 
recent movie “Foxcatcher”. Also Peter 
Ueberroth who also attended BHS and 
was commissioner of MLB for 6 years and 
Organizer for the Olympic games. 

Doc is a BHS Athletic Hall of Fame 
member for his contributions in both 
Basketball and Baseball. After high school 
Doc has been a very successful basketball 
coach. As head coach of the Varsity Girls 
Basketball team at Pinewood High School 
in Los Altos, Doc’s teams have won six 
California state championships. Doc was 
also named Sate Coach of the Year in 
2014.   BHS Alumni Association is very 
happy to acknowledge Doc on this great 
honor. 

To see more, click on the link below and 
scroll to minute 49:00 for Doc’s 
introduction and induction speech.	
  
http://www.pentv.tv/videos/sports/peninsul
a-sports-hall-of-fame/ 

 
Nancy Balch Fischer Class of ‘48 wrote to 
informed us of her stepdaughter  
Laurie Fischer (Burke) Cohn, Class of 
1977 died unexpectedly on January 13, 
2014 of unknown causes in Tempe, 
Arizona.  She was a personal trainer and 
also led classes for her “senior sneakers”. 
She loved what she did and was active in 
her community.  She is survived by her 
husband; Rich, mother; Harriet, brother; 
Mike and stepmother Nancy Batch Fischer 

‘80’s, ‘90’s, ‘00’s, ’10’st   

We’d love to hear from our Alumni from 
these decades. Please send your stories 
to us.  

“Where are they now?”  
An Alumni Update	
  	
  
By	
  Rusty	
  Knudsen	
  ‘74	
  	
  

 

Donald Elmer Rones  

 

Donald Rones, class of 1934. 

Donald Elmer Rones, class of ‘34 
tells us, he was born on October 22, 1916 
in Centralia, Washington. In 1932, his 
parents opened Rones County Store on 
Burlingame Avenue. At the time, he was 
attending San Mateo High and transferred 
to BHS in his junior year where he played 
20’s basketball in his junior year and 30’s 
basketball in senior year. He made all PAL 
forward. Lee Lancaster was his coach and 
feels he helped Donald mature and 
develop a very strong game. 
 
    He says he was a fair student and the 
teacher that helped him the most was 
Drama Teacher, Mrs. Robinson. She told 
him not to worry and that he would be 
“successful in life.” He said, this 
confidence did help him at times! 
 
    Donald didn’t go to college; and says 
that he was a “hard knock” person that 
was lucky to have a successful career. He 
married in Honolulu in 1943. He and his 
wife were avid golfers and enjoyed going 
on cruises. He lost his wife in 2008 after 
65 years of marriage.  He has a retired 
son and a daughter who is a CPA with her 

own business.   
     

 He was not in the service, but he was 
in Honolulu when Pearl Harbor attacks 
took place. He says, it so happened he 
and his friends were on their way to see 
his friend’s brother when the attack 
happened. Donald says, they saw from the 
road the Japanese drop the bombs, The 
Arizona sinking, along with other major 
damage to ships etc. He says the declared 
“Marshal Law” stopped drafting and 
volunteering - “work defense or go to jail” 
He worked as an assistant personal 
manager at Pearl Harbor. He was laid off 
in 1944 when “SeaBEC” took over work.  
He worked for Manpower Commission to 
the end of the war. After the war, he joined 
the family business in Burlingame 1945-
1952. Due to business conditions being 
hard to meet, they moved the business to 
Ukiah in 1952 and turned the local candy 
and ice cream store into a successful 
business. After serving four years on the 
city council, he took the position of mayor 
of Ukiah from 1957-1958. They sold the 
business in 1958 and he went to work in 
the propane gas business where he 
worked his way up to CEO. He has since 
served on the Finance Committee for the 
Ukiah Valley Medical Center for over 30 
years and been president of the Men’s 
Golf Club, a board member for the Parks 
and Recreation Commission, and a board 
member for the Airport Commission. He 
helped to establish the Invitational Golf 
Tourney in 1960 and continued playing 
golf every week.  Donald retired in Dec. 
1999 in Ukiah, Calif. 
 
    Presently, he is a Trustee Board 
member at the Ukiah Adventist Hospital 
and a Honorary Deputy Sheriff Mendocino 
County. Three years ago, Donald 
married again; she is 90 and he is 98! He 
says, “great fun!” and still golfs once in a 
while and enjoys taking trips on cruises! 

 



“Where are they now?”  
An Alumni Update	
  	
  
By	
  Dianne	
  Knudsen	
  ‘74	
  	
  

 
Julie “Shurtz” Muyldermans 

 

 
Julie Shurtz Class of 1974 

 
Currently I live in the south of France 

with my husband, Peter Muyldermans, a 
Belgian radiation oncologist, who I married 
in 2000. We met via my cousin through 
our faith in the Church of Jesus Christ of 
Latter-day Saints.  (During our marriage 
he has been bishop of the ward in Aix-en-
Provence and I have been in charge of the 
Women's Relief Society - both 
voluntary.)   We are super happy and live 
in a cherry orchard and a truffle farm 
where we see wild boar, foxes, badgers, 
partridges, red toads, incredible insects, 
Neolithic tools, tons of stars, and even 
found a meteorite that fell.  I am an 
architect DPLG (diplômé par le 
government) and built our glass house.  All 
the walls move for an opening of 59', 
including the corners, and it has energy 
“A” efficiency.   
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

I received my Masters degree in 
Architecture from Yale University as well 
as an equivalent diploma from the Ecole 
Supérieure de l'Architecture à Luminy, 
Marseille.    

Before I moved to France I was 
working in New York City for Maya Lin, 
Winka Dubbeldam, Peter Eisenman, and 
Philip Johnson.  The projects on which I 
worked were in MOMA and other NY 
museums.  At the same time I was a 
sponsored athlete for the New York 
Athletic Club in rowing and won national 
and international medals, primarily 
eights.  I have taught fresco at Harvard 
and at Yale, which included taking my 
class to Italy to get on the scaffolding of 
the Sistine Chapel under restoration, and 
taught / critiqued architecture at Pratt 
University, Columbia and Rutgers. 

I would love to do a project with/for my 
Panther alumni!! If anyone is a publisher I 
am interested in making a photographic 
book entitled, "Hillsborough Modern" to 
encourage some new contemporary 
architecture and put in valor those jewels 
that remain.  For the classmates who 
know her, my mother is still living in the 
house in which I was raised in 
Hillsborough.  She is 97 without disease 
and takes no medication, God bless her. 

All my fond memories and best wishes 
to a great class!  Go Panthers! 
 

PLAY BALL! 
The 8th Annual Alumni Baseball Game and 
Golf Tournament will be held on Friday 
and Saturday in May Date TBD. Contact 
Rusty Knudsen to play in either event this 
year at BHSAlumni74@gmail.com    

ALUMNI BASEBALL GAME 
7h Annual “Field of Dreams” Game 

 

This year’s game took place on Saturday 
May 2nd at Washington Park. All Baseball 
alumni are welcome to come out and play.  

 
Rusty Knudsen ‘74 showing his MLB stance 

 

 
Hank Sauer Jr ’70 having fun 

 
Bob Jacobson ’70 still has it after 45 yrs. 

 
Mike Spiegelmen ‘75 sending one into the Gap 



 
SS Derek Barton’70 picks runner off at third 

 
Mike Mahaffey still cool playing 3rd 

 
Steve Mahlstedt and Jack Barton With Nancy Knudsen 

 
The guys having a laugh between innings 

 
L-R, Erol Akchurin ‘74, Jack Ferrari ‘74 and Bob Liedtke 
‘75 

 
Bernie Heckenkemper ‘57 Still focused and serious  

ALUMNI GOLF TOURNEY  
 

 
Winning foursome; L-R Matt Hesselgren ’80, Rick 
DelGeatano, Tim Hesselgren ’72 and Tosoni Lavulu ‘80 
 

This year’s Alumni Golf Tournament 
was held at San Mateo on May 1st. BHS 
Alumni spanning 1957- 2002 were on 
hand to play a scramble format. 

Matt Hesselgren ’80 and his foursome 
(pictured above) took the tiebreaker from 
the Williams’, Danny Williams ’80, Denny 
Williams ’80, Dave Williams and Barney 
Malpass. Team Hesselgren were aided by 
Tosoni Lavulu’s Hole-In-One on the par 3 
177 yd. 4th hole which catapulted this team 
to victory.  
 

 
Guys enjoying the 19th hole for drinks, food and 
presentations 

 
Rusty presenting Steve Mahlstedt with Longest Drive 
Trophy 

 
Rusty Presenting, Tim Hesselgren and Tosoni Lavulu with 
Overall Team Trophy with -9 score   
 

 
L-R, Steve Mahlstedt ‘74, Jack Barton ‘74, Bob Liedtke 
‘76, Pete Fena ‘74 
 

L-R; Mike Glafkides ‘74, Rusty Knudsen ‘74, Dave Steil 
‘74, Rick McHale ‘74 
 

 
L-R, Eric Houts ‘67, Derek Barton ‘70, Hank Sauer Jr ‘70, 
Jeff Reed ‘70 
 

 
L-R; Chris Cullen, Mike Parr, Chris Mausser, Alex 
B Parr    
 

 
L-R, Jeff Thomas ‘71, Joe Schembri ‘71, Terry Freethy ‘71, 
Doc Scheppler ‘72 



 
L-R, Phil Frederico ‘72, Al Sanft, Ursala Del 
Valle, Tom Frederico ‘74 
 

 
L-R, Dan Quinn ‘74, Mike Mahaffey, John Quinn ‘72, Bob 
Mahaffey 

 
L-R, Bernie Heckenkemper ‘57, Seamus Murray ‘73, Gary 
Heckenkemper ‘67, Steve Connolly ‘67 
 

 
L-R, Co Winners; Dave Williams, Barney Malpass, Dan 
Williams ‘77, (Rusty Knudsen), Denny Williams ‘77 
 

L-R, Dan McLinden ‘75, Jim Chamard, Ed Ferguson 
‘75, Darrell McCool ‘75 
 

 
Trophies, Gift Certificates and Money await the winners 

 
Interested in participating on the Alumni Association? Come to one of the meetings listed below. 
We’re looking for volunteer’s to help support different committees to assist in making the BHS Alumni 
Association the best. Committee help needed; Reunion, BHS History, Hall of Fame and many more. 
Contact pantherpostscripts@yahoo.com for more information 
 
 
 

BHS	
  Alumni	
  Association	
  –	
  2015/2016	
  	
  
Meeting	
  Schedule-­‐	
  2nd	
  Thursday	
  of	
  each	
  Month	
  

	
  

2015	
   	
   Date	
   	
   Start	
   	
   Finish	
   	
   Location	
  

Aug	
  13th	
  	
   11:30am	
   1:30pm	
   Fish	
  Market	
  Foster	
  City	
  

Sep	
  10th	
   3:30pm	
   5:00pm	
   Alumni	
  Room	
  

Oct	
  	
  	
  	
  8th	
   3:30pm	
   5:00pm	
   Alumni	
  Room	
  

Nov	
  12th	
   3:30pm	
   5:00pm	
   Alumni	
  Room	
  

Dec	
  10th	
   11:30am	
   1:30pm	
   Location	
  TBD	
  –	
  Rusty	
  and	
  Arlene	
  to	
  decide	
   	
  

2016	
   	
   Date	
   	
   Start	
   	
   Finish	
   	
   Location	
   	
  

Jan	
  14th	
  	
   3:30pm	
   5:00pm	
   Alumni	
  Room	
  

Feb	
  11th	
  	
   3:30pm	
   5:00pm	
   Alumni	
  Room	
  

Mar	
  10th	
  	
   3:30pm	
   5:00pm	
   Alumni	
  Room	
  

Apr	
  14th	
   3:30pm	
   5:00pm	
   Alumni	
  Room	
  

May	
  TBD	
   TBD	
   	
   TBD	
   	
   Annual	
  Mtg	
  &	
  PM	
  scholarship	
  presentation



BURLINGAME HIGH SCHOOL ALUMNI ASSOCIATION BOARD MEMBERS 
Terry Naylor ’59 & Judy Falk Chiasson ’59 – Co-Presidents 

Rusty Knudsen ’74 & Dianne Ragozzino Knudsen ’74 – Editors Panther Postscripts 
Jeff Tateosian ’74 – Treasurer 

Kiki Arnaudo ’59, Margo Wohler Cheechov ’61, Naomi Ziff Cissna ’51, 
Peter Cleaveland ’58, Arlene Borelli Hipsher ’55,  

Leonard “Len” Lubrano ’64, Linda Vickery McLaughlin ’67, Connie Wyant Mills ’59,  
Dennis Zell ’86, David Steil ’74, Sue Kell Peletta ’74

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

BHS ALUMNI ASSOCIATION MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION 

 
o  Enclosed is my/our check payable to: BHS Alumni Association   
     o   for membership dues: $15 per alum per year.             o for Life Membership: $100 per alum. 
     o   for the BHSAA programs (tax deductible).                      o for the BHSAA scholarships (tax deductible). 
     o   for the BHSAA Athletic Hall of Fame (tax deductible).   
     o   for the Mike McQueen scholarship fund (tax deductible). 
     o   for a donation “In Honor of /In Memory of…” please attach note (tax deductible). 
o PLEASE UPDATE MY EMAIL OR MAILING ADDRESS. 
o Please mail the Panther Postscripts to the following BHS alum (name and address attached). 

 
Sign up and pay online at burlingamealumni.org Today’s Date_____________________ 
 
Please Print     
 
Name______________________________________________________________________________________  
 (first)  (middle)   (last) 
 
 
Maiden Name _________________________ Your BHS Class Year ___________  
 
 
Address______________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 
City______________________________________________State_____________ Zip: __________________________+___________________ 
 
 
Phone (  )  
 
 
 
Email address: ________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 
 
 
  
 

Attention:	
  We	
  are	
  updating	
  our	
  
files.	
  Please	
  let	
  us	
  know	
  your	
  email	
  
address.	
  Send	
  to	
  Judy	
  Falk	
  Chiasson	
  
c/o	
  BHS	
  Alumni	
  Association,	
  1	
  
Mangini	
  Way,	
  Burlingame,	
  CA	
  
94010	
  or	
  email	
  
info@burlingamealumni.org	
  	
  


